
 

 

 

           October 2022 Grand Knight’s Report – Mike Schum  
 
Fall has arrived here in NE Ohio!  I hope all had a wonderful summer.  As always, thank you all for 
your continued support of this council as we continue to serve the Lord together.  As our fraternal 
year gets rolling, this council is poised to make in impact in our parishes and communities.  I’m so 
very proud of our charity and service! 
 
As we head into October, we turn our eyes to both our Fall activities and growing our membership.  
Please let me know if you have any service opportunities you’d like to pursue.  And as always, ask 
family, neighbors or coworkers to come check out the Knights of Columbus.  It takes a village! 
 
 
Recent Council highlights: 

• Summer Picnic: we had great weather and a great time at the St. Clarence Pavilion.  We had 
approximately 50 people in attendance.  Special thanks to Kevin Sheehan, Larry Miller, Joe 
Santoro, Ray Babinec and Kevin Cornelius for their help with food, set-up and clean-up.  

 

• Labor Day Parade: the council walked in the North Olmsted Homecoming parade.  It was great 
to be out there—we saw several Knights and their families along the route. Special shout-out to 
Deputy Grand Knight David Arth for getting the entire North Olmsted High School and Middle 
School fired up! 

 

• Donations: we’re very proud of the hard work and generosity of this council.  Worthy Chancel-
lor Ray Rowe welcomed Meg Cutter from “Our Lady of the Wayside” to a recent council meet-
ing where he handed Meg a donation of ~$1,800 to this great cause.  Worthy Deputy Co-Grand 
Knight David Arth handed Brother Knight Johannes Benninghof a check for $1,000 to assist 
him as he begins his studies in the seminary. 

 
Lecturer Corner 

• “Seeing Double”??? This may have happened if you joined us at the Seeing Double Speakeasy 
in North Olmsted on 9/22.  The group enjoyed good food, wine, beer and great conversation 
with both Knights and spouses. Look for more events coming soon!!! Special thanks to Co-
Lecturers Joe Santoro and Larry Miller for organizing!!! 

 
Upcoming Events: 

• Steak Roast: Wednesday, October 19 at 7PM.  This is our annual event to host prospective men 
interested in KofC.  $15 per Knight, free to candidates.  Please plan on attending and bring 
along a friend!  RSVP to David Arth at: dvdarth9@gmail.com 

 

• Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest: we will once again hold our council competition with local 
parish schools and the St. Clarence PSR during the Fall. 

 

• Coats for Kids program:  we will run announcements in all of our parish bulletins to raise funds 
for this important campaign.  Last year, our council raised and donated enough money to pur-
chase approximately 75 coats for children in NE Ohio.  Stay tuned for more details. 

Important Dates to Remember: 
 
Oct 5 7:15pm Rosary and Council 4731 Meeting St. Clarence Terrace Room 

Oct 19 7:00pm Steak Roast 

 

Nov 2 7:15pm Rosary and Council 4731 Meeting St. Clarence Terrace Room 

Nov 4 6-7pm Adoration    St. Kevin Chapel @ St. Clarence 

Nov 16 7:15pm Rosary and Council 4731 Meeting St. Clarence Terrace Room 
    

 

Bring a buck or two to participate in our 50/50 raffle and to donate to our Right to Life fund raising. 



 

 

Council in Action!!! 
• Homecoming Parade: David Parchem (Bishop 

O’Reilly Assembly & Jeff Keeper 
 
• Summer Picnic #1: Tom Heim, Ryan Ander-

son and David Arth 
 
• Summer Picnic #2: Sheehan and Tomko fami-

lies 
 
• Donation #1: Meg Cutter from “Our Lady of 

the Wayside” with Ray Rowe 
 
• Donation #2: New seminarian Johannes Ben-

ninghof with David Arth 


